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their outcomes. However, it seems to us that the high 
responsibility of France and the Soviet Union as per
manent members of the UN Security Council, as coun
tries playing a great role in international affairs, impels 
them to joint actions in pursuit of peace ... 

__ <?ur coullt�ie� belong .to. dif!erent social systems. Each 

of us has our friends and allies. We understand many 
problems differently, but even so our cooperation has 
turned into a stable and extremely useful element of 
international life. I propose that our talks with you, Mr. 
President, agreements for whose achievement there is a 
basis to count on, w�ll confirm this�.n.�e ag�in,.� 

As· Gabriel Heatter Used To Say:_ 
iGood News Ton ightl 

The following statement was released on June 24, 1977 

,by Lyndon H. LaRouche, Jr., U.S. Labor Party National 
'Chairman and Presidential candidate: , 

Those of you in the United States who are as old as I am 
vividly recall the voice of Gabriel Heatter, the radio 
news commentator, the man with the distinctive sing
song delivery, who started his program with a flat-out. 
"Good news tonight," or "Bad news tonight." None of 
this phony crap we get from the news today. Gabriel 
Heatter told you flat-out at the beginning what the world 
looked like to him that day. ' 

Well, in memory of Gabriel Heatter, let me tell you 
friends,"There's Good News from Moscow tonight." 
First. I'll tell you the basic facts, and then explain why 
you ought to be happy with the development. I was laugh
ing with pleasure most of yesterday afternoon and early 
evening. Let me share it with you. 

Yesterday, the leadership of the Soviet Communist 
Party unloosed the equivalent of an artillery barrage 
against one of the scummiest of the characters presently 
walking the face of the earth. One of the major. official 
publications of the Soviet leadership, New Times, issued 
a blast against this 'scoundrel and the Soviet internation
al radio kept up the bombardment all day long. The scum 
in question is named Santiago Carrillo, presently head of 
the Communist Party of Spain. 

Since Moscow only attacked this scoundrel, without yet 
spilling the dirt they have on him, I should tell you what 
Carrillo is. 

Like a large number of leaders of Communist parties, 
Carrillo was planted into the Communist Party of Spain 
as a British political intelligence agent. It was done in the 
usual way. First, he was pushed into a leading position in 
the Spanish Socialist Party, under the guidance of a Brit
ish agent named Alvarez del Vayo. Then a split-off of a 
self-styled left-wing was engineered from the Spanish 
Socialist Party, led by this British agent Carrillo. This 
"left-wing" splinter then merged with the Communist 
Party of Spain, putting Carrillo into a leadership position 
inside the Communist Party. Then, through operations 
involving British intelligence, largely through the Brit
ish-infiltrated Paris leadership apparatus of the Com
munist International, Carrillo ran a "murder incorpora
ted" operation which eliminated most of the competing 
Spanish Communist leaders, thus moving himself into 
the top position. 

That was only the beginning. Carrillo worked together 
with U.S. intelligence operative Lombardo Toledano and 
FBI agents in the New York City Communist Party lead
ership to murder Trotsky in Mexico in 1940. Carrillo and 
his so-called Spanish Communist central commit
tee - actually nothing but a gang of assassins - has 
been murdering ever since, including his own former 
wife. 

Among the things I know will soon be published is the 
details of how Carrillo's wife was murdered and what 
was done with the body afterwards. 

Naturally, I am delighted to see that thug's career 
coming to an end at last, but tliat is not the specific 
reason for my pleasure over the barrage from Moscow. 

The Massive Fraud 

Most of you my age or slightly younger remember the 
great fuss we had in the United States during the late 
1940s and early 1950s over the alleged menace of Com
munists hiding under the bed. It was a hideous wit
chhunt, with the late Senator Joseph McCarthy getting 
most of the attention, but the Kennedy machine right in 
there all the way. The whole damned thing was a hoax. 

True. most of the victims of that red-hunt were honest
to-goodness professing Communists, or at least people 
who had attended a meeting where Communists were pre
sent. or something of that sort. Otherwise, there Dever 
was a "Communist conspiracy" in the United States 
during that period; all the time the Communist hunt was 
on during the Korean period, the leadership of the Com
munist Party was being run by the Federal Bureau of 
Investigation, the U.S. State Department, and other 
official and private agencies of the same credentials. It 
has been like that since at least 1938, with substantial 
controlling influence of the Communist Party leadership· 
going back to a much earlier point in time. 

A large proportion of the smaller Communist parties 
throughout the world are nothing but operations con
trolled and maintained by NATO and allied intelligence 
networks, like the Communist Party in the United States. 
In the larger Communist parties - like those of Italy 
and France - the situation is more complicated, how
ever. a large part of the leadership of even those larger 
parties is essentially the same sort Carrillo represents. 

These phony organizations and phony leaderships have 
had a double function. One of their main functions has 
been to give NATO and related intelligence services 
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extra leverage in running penetration and influence 
operations against the Soviet, Peking, and other govern
ments and parties. Their other function has been to stick 
a -

"Communist" or "left" label on certain operations run 
against the labor movement and other targets inside the 
United States and other countries. 

For example, in 1968, the Ford Foundation, th� Rand 
Corporation, the Department of Health, Education and 
Welfare

-
;

---Mayor John V. Lindsay -anef the Kennedy 
machine launched a model union-busting operation in 
New York City. It was the Communist Party which pro
vided most of the actual forces for the attempt to break 
the largest single municipal union in the United States 
that year. A bunch of Marcus Raskin's IPS freaks, such 
as that phony Angela Davis, Ron Tyson, Mike Zagarell, 
and Tony Monteiro, are nothing but a bunch of Raskin's 
"Pinkertons" up to their ears in the PROD operation 
against the teamsters, the effort around Sadlowski to 
bust up the steelworkers union, and the related operation 
going on in the mineworkers union. 

Objectively, these freaks - like Monteiro and Angela 
Davis - are straight-forward fascists in philosophy and 
practice. However, as long as Moscow continued to give 
thugs like Carrillo, Amendola, Kanapa, and Angela' 
Davis the official endorsement of being so-called "Com
munists," any time someone went after these fascists a I 
general hue-and cry went up about persecuting the 
.... Ieft." Fascist organizations such as the leadership of 
the Communist Party or the Socialist Workers Party 
were also the means by which the cover of "leftist" was 
given to such terrorist networks as those of'Marcus Ras
kin, Richard Barnet, and Noam Chomsky. 

Whenever you see one of your own or a friend's teen
age children stumbling around on drugs, or some neigh
borhood torn up by an orchestrated race riot, or a union 
being corrupted and broken, it is Marcus Raskin and 
Richard Barnet, together with the likes of Joe Rauh, be
hind it. And, usually, right in the middle of much of this is 
the Communist Party and the Socialist Workers Party, 
or similar types, praising union-buster Rauh as a liberal 
and praising thugs like Raskin, Barnet, and Chomsky as 
"leftists." 

. 

Naturally, I and others have been enraged with Mos
cow for giving credibility to such swine. The reason I was 
so delighted yesterday, and the reason I wish to share my 
pleasure with you today, is that that crap is about to 
.come to an end. 

The Carrillo Angle 

To understand the full significance of Moscow's attack 
on this scum Carrillo, you must take into account Mos
cow's methods. They don't do things the way we would do 
them; they have their own ways. 

What is being launched is a general clean-up of Mos
cow's relations to Communist parties throughout the 
world. The attack on Carrillo is logical, if one under
stands how Moscow works. Carrillo is the official inter
national spokesman for what is now called Eurocom
munism. He has also attacked the Soviet leadership, 
echoing the Carter-Brzezinski line. This is not the reason 
Moscow has attacked Carrillo; Moscow is using this as a 
legitimiate excuse for going after the whole mess inter
connected with Carrillo. Going after Carrillo is like push-
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ing the obstruction out of a stopped-up sewer-line; push 
him out of the way, and a lot of filth runs out after him. 

Since Secretary of State Cyrus Vance and his sidekick 
Paul Warnke fell on their faces trying to do a Mutt-and
Jeff act in Moscow this past March, a lot of things have 
been changing very rapidly on that side of the world. A 
few basic facts about those changes are helpful and ne
cessary to get the full significance and flavor of the Mos
cow blast against Carrillo. 

Up until Vance's March trip to Moscow, the opera
tional posture of the Soviet leadership was that the Car
ter Administration was the puppet of the big financial in
terests in New York City (which was correct) and that 
those financier interests were the "realists" who wished 
to avoid the kinds of confrontations what would set off 
World War III. This doctrine concerning realistic finan
cial interests in New York City goes back to 1962-1963, 

and is directly tied to a State Department-FBI cell con
trolling the Communist Party, and also tied to David 
Rockefeller and Richard Barnet of the drug-and-terror
ism-pushing IPS networks also behind PROD and 
Sadlowski. 

The Carter Administration, guided by Crazy Zbigniew 
Brzezinski, "blew the game." They threw away the illu
sion which had been carefully maintained by Henry Kis
singer, and attempted to bluff the Soviet leadership: 
"Give NATO a decisive war-fighting, or else." What 
Vance did by that and related actions was to discredit all 
the most important channels of influence the United 
States National Security Council had built up into the 
Soviet leadership over decades. Then, Brzezinski and hiS' 
dumb, confused mouthpiece, Jimmy Carter, uncorked 
their "human rights" caper, which made a major issue 
of every network run through the social-democracy, the 
churches, and IPS into Eastern Europe. The effect was 
about the same as openly setting fire to Brezhnev's bed in 
the Kremlin. 

A drastic shift in posture developed quickly in the 
Soviet leadership. Some of the so-called "softer" ele
ments are still in

" 
important positions, but with the 

"hardliners" and the military very" much on top of the 
policymaking process. With the build-up of threats of war 
in Africa and the Middle East added to this situation, 
Soviet policy underwent a basic change� and the world
outlook within Soviet leading circles has also been under
going a very rapid evolution. 

The Soviet leadership is currently operating on the 
basis of two, interconnected policies. In the background, 
they are convinced that the Carter Administration is 
very close to pushing the Soviets into it world war the 
Soviets are convinced they would win. They do not wish' 
the war - who wishes to lose 30 percent of one's own 
nation's population in war? But, if they are forced, they 
will fight a war rather than back down to Carter:s bluffs. 
At the same time, they are attempting to prevent war by 
some very sophisticated political and economic moves. 

Together with this change in policy, the Soviet leader
ship has become very self-confident in its attitude toward 
the outer world. They are suddenly very confident that 
they have decisive margins of both military and econo
mic advantages. In this new mood and world-outlook 
they are inclined to write off any nominal "investments" 
in the rest of the world which they decide aren't worth at-



·tempting to keep. Their attitude toward Carrillo and 
similar types must be stated: "Why do we put up with 
this piece of rubbish any longer? Let's clean house." 

Over the past several weeks, I have been picking up a 

pattern through Israeli, Arab, Western European, and 
American sources. There has been nothing in modern 
history to compare with the way in which the Soviets are 
moving during the present period. 

It's All to the Good 
You should be pleased with the overall developments 

on the Soviet side. The New York banks are absolutely 
going to collapse very soon. The only chance they could 
be saved from collapse would be for them to turn to me 
for cooperation, and so far they haven't shown the brains 
to take that route. So, unless they change their policy 
fast, the biggest depression in world history is about to 
break loose, either during the summer or next fall. 

Your pensions, insurance, and savings will be wiped 
out. The New York bankers are alreadY moving to steal 
your pensions and savings, and there isn't a thing you 
can do to stop it while Senator Hubert Humphrey has an 
arm-lock on the Congress. They will swipe everything 
you have in a useless effort to save themselves while the 
banking system goes down for the plunge. Everything 
you have saved will go the way of the pension funds Vic
tor Gotbaum turned over to David Rockefeller and Felix 
Rohatyn. Unless you dump Humphrey, Humphrey's side
kick Mondale, and Carter now, there isn't a damned 
thing you can do to stop it, 

When that bust comes, and your savings have been 
cleaned out by the Hump's New York cronies, when 
you're out in the streets looking at a shut-down plant, 
wondering where your family's next meal is coming 
from, what do you do then? 

Then, you turn to me - if they haven't assassinated me 
first. How do I get you out of this depression? With the 
Labor Party's Third National Bank legislation and with 

my private international central bank. How do I get the 
world economy started again? The beginning depends 
upon two crucial elements: the Arab Monetary Fund and 
the Soviet-linked T-ruble. 

Naturally, the New York Times is drooling over the 
Arab funds. They can't reach them - unless they wish a 
general war. London bankers desperately want the T
ruble and the Arab reserves. That combination is the 
"big potato." Every group of bankers is lying to one 
another, saying, "Of course, we're all on the same line." 
In fact, every group of bankers is out to cut the other 
group of bankers' throats in the race to get to the T-rubie 
and Arab reserves while the other bankers go under. 
They won't get either, any of them, on the terms they 
presently demand. 

However, I and the Labor Party, working together with 
leading congressmen and others, can pull the United 
States out of any depression, with the aid of an inter
national banking program which includes major partici
pation of the T-ruble and Arab Monetary Fund. 

We could do it right now, before the depression strikes, 
provided you and others like you mobilize with full 
support around the Labor Party. The fact that the Soviets 
are being tough, the fact that they are cleaning up gar
bage such as Carrillo, means that they are capable of 
moving rationally and moving Quickly in cooperation 
with the United States on any sound economic cooper
ation package which means an end to the danger of 
general war. They will never contribute a single T-ruble 
to bail out the bankrupt monetary system as it is present
ly organized. In their present outlook, they will enter into 
economic cooperation with any Whig forces who put the 
United States on the track toward national and world 
economic recovery the Labor Party has proposed. 

Meanwhile, our thanks to the Soviet leadership for 
helping to clean up some of the self-styled Communist 
garbage polluting our backyards. I say, that's pretty 
good news, things being what they are. 

u.s., European Bankers Begin Emergency 

Planning For Collapse 
Frantic meetings and negotiations are taking place on 

both sides of the Atlantic in response to the immediate 
danger of monetary collapse. A top-secret meeting of 
U. S. Federal Reserve and Treasury officials, with lead
ing New York bankers in attendance, took place earlier 
this week to plan for emergency measures including 
massive government bailouts for the bankrupt inter
national banks, and vicious austerity against both the 
populations of Third World debtor-nations and the indus
trial working class of the advanced sector. --

At a scheduled meeting of European finance ministers 
in Luxembourg this week, officials of the nine European 
community countries weighed an Italian proposal for the 
creation of a gold-backed European currency, in 
. response to the imminent collapse of the dollar. 

Federal Reserve Governor Henry Wallich chaired the 
�ov:ernment and bankers' meeting, which decided that 

public officials "should acknowledge that the debt 
situation is difficult," and should call for the U.S. 
government to assume the risk on existing bank loans 
and provide additional taxpayers' funds for rolling over 
developing countries' debt. 

To shore up the debt-servicing ability of these coun
tries, the meeting decided, the banks must p�t them 
through an austerity wringer, allowing funds only for 
"development projects" that will produce Quick export 
revenues, such as cheap-labor factory assembly 
operations. 

For the industrial countries, the Wallich meeting 
demanded enforced "energy conservation" to reduce 
national oil bills; coal gasification and other forms of 
Nazi-type investment; breaking of the cost-of-living 
adjustment clauses in trade union contracts; and "the 
psychological use of the prime rate," keeping the system 
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